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MINUTES 
October 13, 2014
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Excused Absence:
Morris Sample


Lincoln County

Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the September 8, 2014 meeting Chairman Marino made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported on the following items:
· Review of meeting protocol and sign in sheet for speaking at public comment portion of meeting.
· Monthly summary of triage calls to the LNMC.
· Summary of activity regarding the Water Supply Master Plan and the Relicensing Coalition for Duke Energy FERC License.
· There has been much activity surrounding no wake buoys. It is the position of the LNMC to support all boater activity and the LNMC expects all boaters to respect the laws of the lake. In particular, the no wake speed law which is in effect from any structure on the lake out to 150 feet in the lake is one that should be respected by all boaters.

· The need for bathroom facilities at all boat launch areas has been requested by the LNMC to the appropriate state agencies. This topic is under discussion and budget monies will be necessary to make changes.

· It is being recommended that the presentation by the Water Sports Industries Association be moved from the Boater Education section of the agenda to the beginning of the Public Comment section.
· DOT has advised the LNMC and Duke Energy that it is going to be taking core samples of the Cornelius Bridge to determine if a FERC application needs to be completed.

· Mecklenburg County has submitted a proposed safety plan in conjunction with the FERC application for the Ramsey Creek Swim Area and the LNMC has advised them this format is acceptable and they now can complete this open item on the application.
Chairman Marino made the motion to modify the agenda to move the WSIA presentation to just prior to the Public Comment Section. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Young and it was passed unanimously. 
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Sergeant Falkenberry reported that there were 570 total calls for service with 9 citations issued. There was one drowning but another was prevented due to the quick response from CMPD. Discussions are underway between the City of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County regarding the policing of Lake Norman. Chairman Marino has requested not only from Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol but from all policing organizations on the lake a breakdown of wake violations for each month.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
No report
Catawba County 
Deputy Styers reported the activity on the lake is slowing due to the time of the year. There were 251 man hours with 52 calls for service. They are going to provide a breakdown of wake violations per month.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated that due to his commitment of time to patrol areas impacted by hunting season activities, he will not be able to report until January.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy

It was reported that the actual lake level was at 98 with the target being 97.6. One to three inches of rain is expected within the next week which will keep lake levels up. The Ramsey Creek FERC Application was received on 9/22/14 and a meeting was held last week to review changes and the requested safety plan added to the plan. The application is excellent and Joe Kluttz recognized Craig Wyatt for his outstanding contribution to the plan.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Charles Derick Van Wickel reported that were 237 marine patrols totaling 628 hours on the lake. In addition, there were 86 public education classes and 51 vessel checks. Among the three Lake Norman flotillas, there were 42 Public Affairs activities within the surrounding lake communities.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
No report 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

No report
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

No report
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster reported The Oyster Roast fund raiser for conservation efforts was a huge success with a result of 50% more money raised this year over last year. Thanks for all your support. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Presentation by Water Sports Industries Association:

Larry Meddock from WSIA introduced Becky Fox as the person who will be making the presentation. Becky is from this area and has been involved in the water ski program for many years and has been actively involved in the Riverkeeper Group. Becky has served on the Buoy Ordinance Committee as well is credentialed in many areas of boating and skiing activities. The recent discussions on no wake issues has created an environment for better understanding and need to provide education for every boat sold by dealers in the area. As a spokesperson, Becky asked the LNMC for three things: to partner with the LNMC and law enforcement on lake issues, to support efforts for education to boaters and to reactivate the Buoy Ordinance Committee. 
Comments from the Public
Captain Boots Beasley stated that he is opposed to no wake buoys. He feels there are too many no wake buoys and they are not necessary. Issues related to wakes are a privilege of living on the lake. Boater education is a key to creating a safer environment on the lake. He thanked law enforcement for their outstanding efforts. 
Jerry Blanton has lived on the lake for 40 years and waves and wind are a constant problem on the lake. Many problems on the lake are due to drinking and boating. Also, when big boats anchor in the middle of a cove it forces smaller boats to avoid them and thus come closer to docks and shore than otherwise.  

Jeff Cochrane, President of the Lake Norman Ski club, spoke in support of the previous presenters.  The lake should be open for all boaters and regulations can become a slippery slope. Education is the key to prevent issues and enhance safety. 
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the current status of work and stated that Marker 23 will be replaced within three weeks. Marker M4 light will be fixed shortly and Slanting Bridge buoy will be fixed this week. Businesses in the area of Slanting Bridge have expressed a desire to assist with related issues.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
Preservation and Safety Committee:

Bob Elliott reported that this committee is focusing its efforts on water levels through its participation on the Stakeholder Advisory Team in support of the Catawba Wateree Water Management Group. This Group is working on a 50 year Water Supply Master Plan. Bob and Ron Shoultz have been in communications with the concern about the overall consumption of water over the next 50 years. Factors contributing to this high usage are the impact of Interbasin Transfers and the Power Station usage of water. This is a serious issue with efforts being ongoing and any assistance would be appreciated. 
Rafting Committee

No report 

The Boater Education

No report
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
Rental Boat Committee
No report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
Notice of the Tweed Place HOA will be placed in the newspaper informing the public there will be a hearing on this application next month. 
Rafting Applications 
None 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None 




Administrative Matters 

None
Commissioner Young made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

